RSO Secretary Report — 2024

As it has become the new normal, we gathered online for the 2023 RSO AGM in March 2024,
using the WebEx platform. Justin Cohen was again able to provide technical expertise and
assist with its smooth running.

At the 2023 AGM 3 positions were up for election. Louis Cabardos was acclaimed into the VP
Navigational role for another 2 years. | was nominated and accepted another 2 years in the
Secretary position, and Bruce Leonard was voted in as Trustee.

We conducted 7 RSO Board & Executive meetings via video call throughout 2024, attended by
all members of the BOD and the majority of Club representatives. In addition, we held the RSO
Budget meeting early in the year and the AGM.

Once again, a reminder that if Club reps cannot attend the meeting in person, they are welcome
to send along topics or questions they wish to be discussed. Unapproved meeting minutes can
usually be accessed within 7-10 days on the RSO Website www.rallysport.on.ca

The usual secretarial duties of organizing meetings, ensuring the minutes were circulated &
posted and following up on tasks set at those meetings, made up the majority of my work with
RSO in 2024.

In 2025, | am hoping to help where | can, to increase RSO event promotion in all aspects of
rallysport

A big thanks to all those who volunteer their time on the BOD and Club committees, as well as
the event organizers and volunteers. It takes a lot of dedicated people to make sure we can
compete in all disciplines in the sport.

Looking forward to seeing where 2025 takes us!

Kelly Mathew, RSO Secretary
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